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A meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee was held in the Parish Office on 27th May 2014
Present:  Cllrs S England (Chairman), D Pikett, Mrs P van Gelderen and Mr G Dunn (Working Group leader)
Clerk:   Mrs J Murray
14/05/34   Chairman’s remarks
                 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
14/05/35   Election of Vice-Chairman

                 On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Greenway is elected Vice-Chairman of this committee.
14/05/36   Apologies

On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllrs Mrs England, Reall, Greenway and Linden, having considered and accepted their reasons for absence.
14/05/37  
Disclosure of pecuniary interests
                None
14/05/38   Minutes
On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that the notes of the meeting held on 7th April 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/05/39   Clerk’s report


A reminder was given regarding the visit to Derwenthorpe on 13th June, there are 11 attending     to date.
           A drop-in session has been arranged by the Central Lincolnshire Joint Strategic Planning     Committee regarding the launch of the Central Lincolnshire Local Plan at Lincoln Hotel on 
the 5th June.
14/05/40   Correspondence
        Stagecoach – Letter re: arranging meeting to discuss NP
14/05/41   Financial matters

· Members were provided with a financial report to date.

· The Clerk was requested to source funding if possible for the plan. £7,000 has been carried forward from the 2013/14 budget into Earmarked Reserves

14/05/42   Neighbourhood Plan

· Open Day event – Band/Bouncy Castle/Refreshments/Ice cream – all have been booked and confirmed. There will be a display for the library take-over and a call for volunteers. On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to purchase a display board at a cost of £197.00. Devise a sheet for people to sign in and email or twitter for communication. Need to count how many attend.
· Sustainability Assessment Scoping Report – Parking on Beckhall and Lincoln Road at school times to be added in. Reminder to Councillors regarding comments by 9th June.
· Sustainability Appraisal & Neighbourhood Development Plan – will be sent to various agencies for comment. Sustainability Appraisal will be started using the objectives on pages 3 & 4 of the Sustainability Assessment Scoping Report. This states what developers should be building in the village.
· Additional work – The NP will create extra work for the office staff for at least the next 12 months. On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to offer the Clerk’s Assistant an additional 5 hours per week on a temporary basis from 1st June 2014 until 31st March 2015.
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· Lancaster Community Development Project – To include the project in Welton’s Neighbourhood Plan we need to apply for an amendment to our designated area to include the proposed site, permission will be required from Dunholme Parish Council. Write formally asking for their support and assistance giving a deadline date for a response by 30th June. It will be beneficial for the project to be included in our Neighbourhood Plan for sourcing grant funding and applying for planning permission. Cllr England attended Dunholme Parish Council’s last meeting to explain what is required. On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to send a written request to Dunholme Parish Council to allow the designated area to include the project site..
· Following his attendance at the Annual Parish Meeting, an invitation was extended from Alan Hardwick, Police & Crime Commissioner for Lincolnshire to visit him at Police Headquarters regarding community engagement. All agreed it would be a good idea to accept.
· Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership, Age UK and Disabled Ramblers’ Association (Lincs Branch) – write asking for their contributions to the plan.
· Library – It was agreed by all to include its sustainability in the Neighbourhood Plan and Sustainability Assessment.
· Social Media Website – Guidelines from Planning Aid. Investigate further the benefits of this.
· Lincoln University – Final document will need to be packaged well, look nice and be marketed. It was agreed to approach Lincoln University to see if they would be interested in being involved.
Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of Council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting
